Play & Learning Newsletter
11th – 15th  October  2021Straw, sticks, bricks, hay bale, secure, stable, first, second, third.

Wonder words to use with your child:  



We have continued our focus on the story of The Three Little Pigs this week with us focusing more on houses and homes. The Flying Fish children have been working on challenges to built homes that can’t be blown down by the wolf (the hairdryer!).  This has been great for encouraging problem solving, coming up with ideas and thinking through what they are doing – all essential skills for being a successful learner.  Watching the cause and effect of the hairdryer being used on their house has provide opportunities for talking about their observations and making comparisons between the strength of theirs and their friend’s houses. 
The children have also been thinking about their own houses and whether they have stairs or no stairs and then recording this on a questionnaire sheet so they could ask their friends and the adults too. This prompts talk between the children and having to listen to their friends and think about what they have said – all things you need to do when you have a conversation – a very important social skill. 
Playing games where we decide if there is enough food for the 3 little pigs has been providing the children with opportunities for developing their ‘subitising’ skills.  This is where children instantly recognise small groups of items/objects without having to count them and is a skill which they are actually born with but, with well meaning input, they lose due to adult’s obsession with them having to count everything!  It ensures that children have an image of, for example ‘the three-ness of three’ in their minds and enables them to see numbers within numbers which supports all mathematical operations.  It is fascinating to see in it in action and also to see how it plays a huge part in children becoming confident and competent future mathematicians, from now and into adulthood.   It’s been really interesting to see how the children who were given lots of opportunities to develop it last year are now whizzes with it and are applying it to their number knowledge of all numbers!  At the moment we are focusing on getting the children to become confident in instantly recognising 1, 2 and 3 quantities, and seeing pictures of objects and knowing instantly if it is, for example, 3 or not 3.  We have spent a lot of time saying “What do you see?” when we are looking at things, instead of “How many are there?”  - you may hear your children saying this at home 😊.  

Other highlights this week have included: 
· Using sensory resources imaginatively in play in our role play kitchens, e.g. making food for the 3 little pigs and the wolf.
· Exploring the properties of shapes by creating collage pictures from different paper ones. 
· Developing muscle strength in arms and shoulders with easel painting.
· Collaborating with friends to build houses in the builder’s yard in the top room. 
 Sounds and Letters/language focus:  This week we have been focusing on developing the children’s awareness of rhythm in songs by either clapping or moving their bodies to it. We have learnt a new song which has proved to be a bit of an ‘ear worm’ called ‘Swing me over the water’. The children have to swing their partners arms in time with the rhythm and (if we are feeling really brave) then swing themselves round to another partner! 


The Starfish have also enjoyed singing songs and tuning into the actions that they need to be doing as they sing them thereby developing their listening and coordination skills. 

[image: ] Out & About sessions: This week the Flying Fish children have visited Feadon Woods to look for signs of autumn and notice the different types of houses we have in Portreath. They have been spotting different shapes windows and deciding if the house would have stairs or not from looking at the positions of the window (great for critical thinking skills).  The most exciting part of the sessions though have been sliding down the leaf slide! Muddy bottoms but so much fun!

 Ideas to support your child at home:       
Subitising is something you can support your child with at home, no matter what their age.  If you can be pointing out 1, 2 or 3 things to your child by saying for example, ‘I see 3’ and then NOT counting them this will greatly help their visual image of these amounts.  The aim is for them to instantly recognise the amounts of 1,2 and 3 without having to count them – and be able to put that many fingers up without having to count. Again, you can do this at home by using your fingers to represent these amounts when asking them to take that many things, e.g. ‘You can have 2 strawberries’ – show them the amount on your fingers rather than getting them to count them out.   At the moment we are only doing this with 1, 2 and 3 as it is essential they have these amounts firmly in their heads before moving onto other numbers. 
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